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Marshfield Clinic Health System exercises option to purchase land with City of Ladysmith 
 
LADYSMITH – Marshfield Clinic Health System (MCHS) has finalized their due diligence and as of Friday, 
January 29, 2021 is exercising on the option to purchase land with the City of Ladysmith.  
 
In May 2019, the city entered into an option with MCHS to purchase the former Mount Senario College 
athletic fields located along the south side of Port Arthur Rd. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the City of 
Ladysmith granted MCHS an extension on the option to purchase.  

 
“MCHS’s investment in building a new hospital in Rusk County demonstrates the System’s long-term 
vision and commitment to ensuring access to high-quality health care close to home for our 
community,” stated Jeff Euclide, Chief Administrative Officer of Marshfield Medical Center- Ladysmith. 
 
In the upcoming months, conversations with the architectural design company who is assisting with the 
planning of the new medical facility will continue and planning meetings with local staff will resume with 
a goal of beginning construction in summer 2021. 
 

### 

  

Marshfield Clinic Health System is an integrated health system whose mission is to enrich lives 

through accessible, affordable compassionate health care. The Health System serves Wisconsin 

with more than 11,000 employees including over 1,200 providers comprising 86 specialties, 

health plan, and research and education programs. Primary operations include Marshfield 

Clinic, Marshfield Medical Center hospitals in Marshfield, Eau Claire, Weston, Minocqua, Rice 

Lake, Neillsville, Beaver Dam, Ladysmith and Park Falls, Marshfield Children’s Hospital, 

Marshfield Clinic Research Institute, Security Health Plan and Marshfield Clinic Health System 

Foundation. Learn more at marshfieldclinic.org. 
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